
NOTICE OF STUDY COMMENCEMENT 

MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
SPENCERVILLE LAGOONS EXPANSION 

The Spencerville Lagoons are currently operating at approximately 70% of its rated 
capacity. With the growth rates soaring in the surrounding communities, the Township 
has identified the potential expansion of the Spencerville Lagoons as permitting 
additional growth within the serviced area.  

The project is being planned following the Schedule B (Wastewater) process in the 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 2023.  

Project Contacts include: 

Township of Edwardsburgh Cardinal – Dave Grant, CAO, 613-658-3055, x 104 
dsgrant@twpec.ca 

EVB Engineering – Marco Vincelli, Project Manager, 613-935-3775, 
marco.vincelli@evbengineering.com  

Public, Indigenous community and stakeholder input and comment are invited, for 
incorporation into the planning and design of this project and will be received until May 
17, 2024. Subject to the identification of a preferred plan to expand the wastewater 



system, and the receipt of the necessary approvals, the proponent intends to proceed 
with the implementation of this project. 

Please note that ALL personal information is collected, maintained and disclosed by the 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks for the purposes of transparency 
and consultation. The information is collected under the authority of the Environmental 
Assessment Act or is collected and maintained for the purpose of creating a record that 
is available to the general public as described in Section 37 of the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act.  Personal information you submit will become 
part of a public record that is available to the general public unless you request that your 
personal information remain confidential.  For more information, please contact the 
Ministry’s Freedom of Information and Privacy Coordinator at (416) 327-1434. 

This Notice is issued April 24, 2024. 


